
Reception

Reception have had a lovely week looking at repeatig patterns in maths and
creating lots of lovely craft for our exhibition. 

JK News

Dear Parents/Carers,

We had a wonderfully exciting penultimate week at school before the February half term. The school welcomed visitors in
who came to review the quality of education at John Keats, they were blown away with the richness of lessons provided
and how calm and engaged the children are. The children are shining examples and it is always nice when this is
recognised by visitors. Around the school, Year 4 enjoyed their trip on Friday where they were looking at the influence
The Romans have had on Britain. Year 5 started their much anticipated swimming lessons and Bede House continue
their art project which unites adults with physical and learning needs with our students. We look forward to the last week
before the half term, which will end with a celebration of the Lunar New Year Wellbeing Day. Children should dress
comfortably and ready for a day of painting, dancing and storytelling workshops. It is a regular 3:15pm finish on Friday.

Mr Matt Rose
Head Teacher

This week in nursery we have been learning the story of The 3 Billy Goats Gruff.
We have acted out the story, made play dough trolls, designed bridges and made
rafts to cross the river. 

Monday 5th February '24

Nursery

We will be doing an Arctic art exhibition and a celebration of work
on Thursday from 2:15pm-3:00pm

Tuesday 6th February we will be going to the Unicorn Theatre to
see the show of The Billy Goats Gruff. Please make sure your child
has a small rucksack. We will provide a packed lunch for all of
them.



Year 3

It's been another excellent week in Year 2! Children have learned all about
instructions and started to plan their own instructions on how to grow carrots! In
Science we concluded our investigation on how important sunlight is for plants by
looking at how our different plants grew. In Art we started our final piece of
artwork- a collage of Monet's painting The Artist's Garden at Giverny. They look
amazing so far and we can't wait to finish them! Please bring Independent Learning
Books so children can share their learning.

Year 2

Year 3 has had another exciting week! In English, we dived into Greek myths, crafting
stories around Heracles and his 12 labours, using all sorts of wonderful new
vocabulary, including words such as gruelling, triumphant, and sinister. In Maths, we
explored the relationship between the 3 and 6 times tables and have begun looking
into scaling. We have also loved our Science lessons, where we explored plant life,
including ideas of fertilization and pollination. In Art, we continued our journey into
Greek pottery, experimenting with different printing techniques! 

Year 4
Last week was another fantastic week for year 4! We used the VR headsets again to
compare life for the Romans with our own lives, began to look at length and perimeter in
maths and continued to explore shading techniques in art whilst replicating Roman
structures. Year 4 have PE on Tuesday and Friday, though on Tuesday we will also have our
Roman themed day so please could children bring a change of clothes. Friday is our well-
being day!

Year 1 have had an excellent week! In English we have been looking at the features
of a diary, getting ready to write our own diary entry next week. In Maths we have
continued to look at addition and subtraction within 20 so please keep testing these
out at home. Our three week science observation came to an end this week with all
three houses experiencing severe rainstorms with the stick houses the only ones
standing! We have carried on looking at how different colours can represent
different emotions in art. Reading records are to be returned and books to be
changed on Fridays. 

Year 1

We will reflect on our brilliant learning from our project "How are
plants valued in communities?"

We are looking forward to our Green Banquet!

On Tuesday 6th, we will be hosting a Roman themed day. Y4 can come to
school dressed as a Roman and at 2:45 parents can join us for a Roman
banquet in class. We will be publishing our diary entries in role as the
main character in our book and finish off our learning about how the
Romans have expressed themselves. 

We will be making posters in relation to the schools zones of
regulation to be put up around the school!



We worked extremely hard this week and had a great week of learning! We learnt
about how the Maya grew crops and used our knowledge of the different land types
to think about how we would make the area fit for a Maya farmer. Y5 also completed
their Maya masks in Design and Technology and they look amazing. We really hope
you can join us on Thursday for us to show you our fantastic work! In English, we
began understanding the features of a retelling, and in particular we are looking at
retelling a chapter from a different perspective. Maths this week involved multiplying
decimals. We learnt the four steps needed to carry out calculations and we were all
doing this with ease by the end of the week! Year 5 have swimming on Fridays. 

Year 5

On Thursday 8th February, Y5 will be hosting an exhibition of their
work on the Maya Civilisation. This will be held in the Blue 5
classroom and will begin at 2:30pm. 

Young Voices:

On Tuesday 30th January, a group of
brilliant John Keats students took part in
the Southwark Festival of Bowling at
Hollywood Bowl.

A huge thank you to Ms Cherilee and Ms
Jacobs for accompanying the 8 children
on this trip. We were so impressed by
their efforts, behaviour and bowling skills!

We are very proud of how the children
competed, and how they competed
against the other schools.

John Keats came an excellent third place
in the tournament out of 13 schools, and
and extra special fourth place in the
happiness dance off.

Well done to everyone who took part for
representing the school! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UJzD2F0kCfHFWO8iY_vqmmLhYwF1KAFj/view?usp=sharing
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John Keats' Values Stickers

Y3

Y5

Menu

Y1





Looking for things to do with your children?
Free and reduced price tickets for families with a lower income.

https://www.londonzoo.org/plan-your-visit/london-zoo-tickets/universal-credit-tickets
https://www.kew.org/about-us/press-media/kew-for-one-pound-universal-credit
https://www.vam.ac.uk/shop/ticket?cgid=342
https://londonist.com/london/things-to-do/on-universal-credit-these-london-attractions-do-discounts




Incredible
Years autism

 programme

Starting Wednesday 21st

February 2024 10am -12pm,

every Wednesday for 14

weeks

Book your place

02038485780
Childrenscentre@ivydale.

southwark.sch.uk

Rye Oak Children & Family Centre

Whorlton Road SE15 3PD

mailto:Childrenscentre@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk
mailto:Childrenscentre@ivydale.southwark.sch.uk

